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SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2017-0051 would direct King County Metro to report to the Council on options for providing free, late night service on bus routes on the Fourth of July and New Year’s Eve holidays.

SUMMARY

The proposed motion identifies the potential for public safety and personal mobility benefits from providing late night Metro bus service on the Fourth of July and New Year’s Eve, two holidays noted for late night fireworks displays and public gatherings.  The celebration of these holidays results in significantly expanded late night traffic including trips by individuals who do not have a late night transit option because the buses serving their neighborhoods do not run late at night.

The proposed motion directs that King County Metro prepare a report for transmittal by the Executive outlining options for extending service hours on some or all bus routes in the King County Metro network.  The report would be due by June 1.

BACKGROUND 

The preamble outlines some of the considerations for providing free, late-night bus service on the Fourth of July and New Year’s Eve.

Section A of the motion expresses support for free, late-night service on these two holidays and for King County Metro to seek partners in providing this service.

Section B requests a report by June 1, 2017 with analysis and a recommendation on options for free, extended service hours for the two holidays.  The report is requested to include:

1) A methodology for identifying an appropriate level of extended service including number of routes, duration and provision of service throughout the county;
2) Information about other transit agencies that provide free late-night service on New Year's Eve and other holidays;
3) Analysis of costs and potential funding sources;
4) Coordination with cities, other transit agencies, law enforcement agencies and other public sector agencies;
5) Coordination with private sector firms;
6) A list of stakeholders consulted for the report; and
7) Analysis of the role of technology in implementing free late-night service.

As noted in Section B of the proposed motion, transit agencies in several North American metropolitan areas provide free service on New Year’s Eve.  Attachment 2 consists of a selection of news releases about New Year’s Eve service from agencies serving Chicago, Los Angeles, Minneapolis-St. Paul, Portland, Oregon, San Francisco, and Vancouver, B.C.

ANALYSIS

Approval of the proposed motion would provide the County Council with information to evaluate options for providing free, late-night service on the Fourth of July and New Year’s Eve.  The motion provides specific details of the information to be included in the report to allow the Council to evaluate these options.
  

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2017-0051
2. Transit Agency News Releases – New Year’s Eve service


INVITED

· Bill Bryant, Manager, Service Development, King County Transit Division
image1.png
kil

King County




